WACAM’s response re communiqué by Akyem community on Newmont’s Akyem mining project
17 September 2009


Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited NGO Wassa Community Against Mining (WACAM) to respond to the following item: 
- “Communiqué / open letter from concerned community members of Newmont Akyem project area on the campaign by WACAM, FIAN and other anti-mining NGOs against their socio-economic and development interests”, 10 Aug 2009:
http://www.reports-and-materials.org/Akyem-communique-re-NGO-campaign-on-Newmont-project-10-Aug-2009.pdf 

In response, WACAM provided the following statement:

The media attacks on WACAM by some chiefs and youth in Akyem Kotoku area is clearly orchestrated by Newmont because of WACAM's role in the campaign against Newmont's Akyem project in the Ajenua Bepo Forest Reserve. The media attack started when the government of Ghana received a query from the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights on the potential impacts of the project on the Ajenua Bepo Forest Reserve and the people who would be affected by the operations of the mine. The government of Ghana gave the UN query to the Ghana Chamber of Mines who in turn gave it to Newmont to respond. Instead of Newmont responding to the query, Newmont put together a team of chiefs and youth to engage in media attacks against WACAM on the suspicion that it was WACAM that sent a petition to UN which warranted the query. Around the period of the UN query and the media attacks, there were media reports that the chiefs who were leading the media attacks had confirmed receiving huge sums of monies from Newmont. Newmont explained in a reaction to the media reports about the bribery scandal that the monies paid to the chiefs were to meet administrative expenses of the chiefs. The timing of the payment of the monies to the chiefs which coincided with the UN query and the media attacks on our organisation created public interest in the bribery allegation. It is strange that the chiefs tried to blame WACAM for the bribery allegation. As it is now, Newmont and its agents try to blame WACAM for everything. WACAM is not afraid to own up to our actions. It turned out that the UN query resulted from an Urgent Action of FIAN in March 2009. Our response on the media attacks to you explains everything.  I am forwarded the correspondence with FIAN to you as a proof that the UN query resulted from the Urgent Action of FIAN. With the explanation, we do not think that the chiefs would cease their attacks because they have an agenda to pursue. I would be forwarding to you in the next email, a petition signed by 270 farmers who would be affected by the operations of the Newmont Akyem project. As has always been the case, the agents would try to discredit the petition of the farmers which was sent to the Minister of Environment, Science and Technology.

Hope this adds to the clarifications. We remain undaunted in our struggle to protect the remaining forest reserves of Ghana.

Daniel Owusu-Koranteng

Executive Director, WACAM

